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Re: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Pacific Power & Light 

Company, Docket UE-100749 

TO ALL PARTIES:  

On March 25, 2011, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) resolved all issues regarding Pacific Power & Light Company’s (Pacific 

Power or Company) 2010 request for a general rate increase except for certain issues 

regarding the appropriate treatment of the proceeds from the Company’s sale of 

Renewable Energy Credits (RECs). The Commission concluded in that order that those 

proceeds should be distributed to Pacific Power’s ratepayers as a bill credit, and pending 

resolution of other issues, required the Company to begin crediting customers for REC 

sales proceeds based on a forecast of future REC sales proceeds, subject to true-up to 

actual amounts Pacific Power received. 

On February 12, 2013, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) entered Order 13, Authorizing Revision to Schedule 95 and Requiring 

Compliance Filings (Order 13). On December 12, 2014, the Commission entered Order 16, 

Order Rejecting Filed Revision to Schedule 95 and Authorizing Alternative Recovery of 

Over-Credits of Renewable Energy Credit Sale Proceeds (Order 16). Order 13 and Order 16, 

among other things, require Pacific Power to file an annual report on the proceeds from the 

sale of RECs by May 1 of each year. 

On May 1, 2017, Pacific Power filed its 2016 annual report (Annual Report) in compliance 

with Orders 13 and 16. 

On July 24, 2017, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter stating it had reviewed the Annual 

Report and found that it complies with the orders in this docket. Staff further stated that 

Pacific Power proposed no revision to Schedule 95 because there were no Washington-

allocated REC revenues in 2016. 
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The Commission accepts Staff’s conclusion, and acknowledges that the Annual Report filed 

by Pacific Power in Docket UE-100749 complies with Orders 13 and 16. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

STEVEN V. KING 

Executive Director and Secretary 


